Parke County Public Library Board of Trustees
Thursday, July 25, 2024

Determination of Quorum -Those present were Elise Mauntel, Lisa Wrightsman, Kent Hutchins, Rachel Mundell, Samantha Woodard, Sherri Paxton, and Andrew Akers, director.

Call to Order-Samantha Woodard, vice president, called the meeting to order.

Secretary’s Report-There were no additions or corrections from last month’s minutes.  A motion was made  by Elisa Mauntel with a second by Rachel Mundell.  The motion carried.

Bookkeeper’s Report
  Financial Report of Funds
    Operating-$982,054.13
    Special Revenue-$924.74
  Main Funds
    LIRF-$378,296.62
    Rainy Day-$163,832.67
    Littick-$16,882.18
    Gift Fund-$23,116.97

Register of Claims-It was reviewed and signed.  A motion was made by Elise Mauntel, with a second from Lisa Wrightsman.  The motion carried.

Director’s Report 
-Summer Reading has concluded.  It was very successful this year, with increased participation and attendance.  The adult Bingo reading card was also well received.
Chad may try to have the program for eight weeks next summer rather than six weeks.  There was an idea to have one of the programs at the Parke County Fair next year.  Chad may have a winter reading challenge between Christmas and the beginning of January.

Old Business
-The new circulation desk has been put into place downstairs .  The old circulation desk has been put into storage.
-Book Club has had 8-10 people consistently.  Heather is thinking of having a morning and an afternoon group.
Andrew is considering a Facebook message boost to possibly allow more people to see the PCPL posts.  He will also check with David at the Ritz to see how the text message alert works.
-Veteran’s Tree Service is going to come and look at the ginkgo tree.
-Fred, the Amish builder, measured behind the downstairs circulation desk.  He will submit a quote for the shelving .
-The genealogy cabinet has arrived.  Lynn and Hannah are working to organize it.  
Next month, Andrew will have a document for the board to review about unrestricted donations to the library.
-Andrew will speak to Delanie Marshall about beginning as treasurer in August.
-Andrew Akers and Samantha Woodard will be added to the signature cards at Fountain Trust.  Sharon Harmon and Lindsey Bishop will be removed from the signature cards.  A motion was made by Rachel Mundell with  a second from Elise Mauntel.  The motion carried.

Next Meeting-The next meeting will be Thursday, August 15, 2024 at 4:00 PM.

Adjourn-A motion to adjourn was made by Kent Hutchins with a second from Lisa Wrightsman.  The motion carried.

